
Tennessee Building Officials 
Association 

 
 
 
June 15, 2021 
 
 
Mr. William Bryant, Nominating Committee Chairman 
c/o Dominic Sims, CEO 
International Code Council 
900 Montclair Road 
Birmingham, AL 35213 
 
 
Dear Mr. Bryant: 
 
The Tennessee Building Officials Association’s Board of Directors would like to endorse and show 
our support for Mr. Jim Sayers to be reelected to the International Code Council Board of Directors at 
the upcoming 2021 elections being held at the annual business meeting in Pittsburg, Pennsylvania.   
 
Our association firmly believes that Mr. Sayers has proven that he possesses the qualities and 
dedication required to meet the expectations to serve on the International Code Council Board of 
Directors. We have reviewed his credentials and firmly believe that he will serve with high regard in 
representing the ICC membership during his term.  
 
We thank you for your consideration.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Tim Pendleton 
President, TBOA 
 
 


